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Cedar Creek Hospital (192001) 
C/O Jessie Martori 
101 W. Townsend Rd. 
St. Johns, MI 48879 
 
SUBJECT: State Licensure Pre-licensure Survey Findings for Cedar Creek Hospital 
(192001)  
 
Dear Jessie Martori: 
 
An initial state licensure survey was conducted on September 29, 2017 at Cedar Creek Hospital 
located at 101 W. Townsend Rd., St. Johns, MI 48879. 
 
Participants included: 

 Jessie Martori, MSN, RN, CEO, Cedar Creek Hospital 

 Stacey Johns, Director of Quality and Risk, Cedar Creek Hospital 

 Carol Jernstadt, Director of Utilization Review and Patient Rights Advocate, Cedar Creek 
Hospital 

 John Britt, Director of Plant Operations, Cedar Creek Hospital 

 Kristina Eggleston, Director of Nursing, Cedar Creek Hospital 

 Andrew Schefke, State Health Care Surveyor, MDLARA 
 
Cedar Creek Hospital is in substantial compliance with Part 201 of the Public Health Code (MCL 
333.20101 through 333.20211), Chapter 1 of the Mental Health Code (MCL 330.1100 through 
330.1164), Chapter 7 of the Mental Health Code (MCL 330.1700 through 330.1758), and/or the 
Michigan Administrative Rules for Psychiatric Hospitals/Units (R330.1201 through R330.1299).  
A six month license will be issued by the Department upon payment of the licensing fee 
(invoiced separately).  You may use this letter as proof of licensure until the issued license has 
been received. A post-licensure survey will be conducted within the next six months to verify 
compliance with the standards. 

    
Andrew Schefke, Surveyor 
Licensing and Regulatory Affairs 
State Licensing Section 
SchefkeA1@michigan.gov  
(P): 517-897-1560 
(F): 517-241-3354 


